# TALK OF THE TOWNSHIP News You Can Use from Port Huron Township

Special Limited Edition -Summer 2020



TOWNSHIP OFFICE 3800 Lapeer Road Port Huron, MI 48060 (810) 987-6600 Fax: 810-987-6712

VISIT US ON THE WEB AT: www.porthurontownship.org

**OFFICE HOURS:** 

DUE TO COVID-19
RESTRICTIONS, PLEASE CALL
AHEAD TO DETERMINE
DEPARTMENT AVAILABILITY

TOWNSHIP OFFICERS

Robert G. Lewandowski, Jr. Supervisor

> Benita E. Davis Clerk

Peter Shonka Treasurer

Trustees
Donald Dudas
William E. Livingston
John Reno
Steve Riehl

### SUPERVISOR'S MESSAGE

I just wanted to take a moment to thank the businesses and residents of Port Huron Township for their efforts during these unprecedented times.

In times of crisis like this, I am reminded again how honored I am to serve this great community.

As we slowly begin to re-open our businesses and resume activities in accordance with the Governor's executive order, remember to be safe and stay strong.

We will get through this together. Thank you- Bob Lewandowski



## **ELECTIONS FOR 2020**

Primary Election, August 4, 2020

General Election, November 3, 2020

Don't wait . . . check to see if you are registered to vote today! Call our office or check the Michigan Voter Information Center online at <a href="https://mvic.sos.state.mi.us/">https://mvic.sos.state.mi.us/</a>

The Michigan Voter Information Center is a great resource. It allows you to register to vote, apply for an absentee ballot, track your absentee ballot, view a sample ballot, find your polling location, and many other resources. The Township's website, under the Clerk's Department, also has links and resources to this information.

We are working to provide safe precincts for our election workers as well as our voters. For optimal social distancing and safety, as well as avoiding lines, we would encourage people to use the absentee ballot process. If you have any questions regarding the process or how it works, we would be happy to talk with you or invite you be involved.

### \*\*Reminder\*\*

August is a Primary Election. You can only vote for **one party** in the partisan section. There will also be proposals on the ballot (Be sure to review both the front and back of your ballot so you don't miss anything)

## 2019 DRINKING WATER QUALITY REPORT

The 2019 Drinking Water Quality Report is now available. Your annual report on the source and quality of your drinking water is available on the Web at www.porthurontownship.org/2019ccr. To have a copy mailed to you, contact Port Huron Township at (810) 987-6600 ext. 21 or cmaxbauer@porthurontownship.org.

## NOTICE

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, Port Huron Township's Summer Rec program is cancelled for the 2020 season At the time of printing, the Township Office is still closed to walk in traffic.

#### **BILL PAYMENT OPTIONS**

Check or money orders are the preferred drop box payment methods. Cash payments are discouraged at this time.

Front Entrance Drop Box-Envelopes are available here-simply put your payment through the slot next to the handicapped push door button

**Mailbox Drop Box-**Pull down door and put your payment on the bottom, slanted shelf. Be sure to push it all the way in so that it drops into the box

Both drop boxes are secure. They are locked and checked daily.

#### **ADDITIONAL UTILITY PAYMENT METHODS:**

Pay by phone: 1-877-885-7968

Online: visit www.porthurontownship.org

Port Huron Charter Township 3800 Lapeer Road Port Huron, MI 48060

PRSRT FIRST CLASS
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
Port Huron, MI 48060
Permit No. 747